SPED PAC MEETING MINUTES

October 8, 2008

Present: Jessica Murphy, Liz Hopkinson, Stefanie Cloutier. Tom Keane joined for a portion of the meeting.

· ADL teaching space : (ADL means "Activities of Daily Living" things like laundry, cooking, etc.): Liz and Tom have been working to identify a space for teaching life skills for kids in the Pathways program at our High School,  currently there is no space at the HS for this, nor is there room to build something at the HS. Liz has identified a few possible places local to the HS, including a duplex for rent on Everett Street. ACTION: Liz will call Barrett (RE agent) about the site, and report back on cost, availability, etc. She will also follow up on the other opportunities.

· Lightspeed: Soundfield Classroom Amplification Systems Infrared Amplification Systems is being rolled out through elementary and middle schools first, high school will be last. All classes with this will be carpeted. Research shows this helps all students.

· Assistant Supt. Search: there will be none, reorganization instead. Jessica is 504 coordinator and compliance officer; Kathy Codianne is the K-12 director of teaching and learning; director of finance, John Flaherty, is now the deputy superintendent for finance and operation.

· Team meeting survey posted to Special Education department webpage on Concord Public Schools website.

· Jessica received some calls from parents upset about name of Ellen Chambers’ presentation, thinking it’s an angry SPED PAC presentation. PAC needs to let parents know that the PAC has nothing to do with this presentation, and is not endorsing it.  We discussed removing the presentation from PAC website calendar.   A notice needs to be sent out to our PAC email list, reminding parents of our SEPAC presentation.  Ellen was asked to reschedule her presentation do due to the conflict in dates and was also presenting it here in Concord.  This is our first SEPAC presentation for the year, along with two other Special Education presentations that same night.  She refused to change the date since announcements were already sent out and that parents can attend her presentation in other near by locations through out the school year.

· Liz and Melody will be doing an IEP presentation and workshop over two nights in Jan/March at MMARC.

· Link to our new district website needs to be updated on our SEPAC site.

